Natural Sciences Chairs Council 
May 25, 2016
1:00pm – 2:45 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, P. Williams, D. Chen-Maynard, B. Stanley, A. Gagalang, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, P. Dixon, R. Smith, M. Chao, K. Voigt, D. Fischman, K. Shaw, 

L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for May 11, 2016 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Chen-Maynard announced that they hope to send out an offer soon for the chair position and the EHS position was a failed search. She also mentioned that there will be a first read of the documents the dean emailed to the group at Tuesday’s faculty senate meeting. She suggested that comments be sent to Yasha Karant, chair of the EPRC committee. A discussion followed.
b. Announcements from administration

· Additional sections funding – Dr. Williams and Ms. Smith have been meeting with the chairs to discuss the funding for additional sections.

· Department chair replacements – recommendations have been made for incoming chairs for Computer Science & Engineering, Geological Sciences and Kinesiology. 
· July 13th Retreat: The retreat will be held at PDC. She invited chairs to arrive the night before and suggested they could all go out for dinner. 
· Chair vacation dates: The dean would like the chairs to send her their vacation dates for the summer. 
· Part-Time Faculty Evaluations: The dean thanked the chairs for forwarding the part time faculty evaluations and reminded them that staff evaluations should be forwarded to her by June 23rd.
· Dean’s Fellow: Dave Maynard has agreed to work in the college office during the summer. He will also work during the new AY for reassigned time. 
· Equity pay: faculty equity decisions have been made.  Chairs will receive information about this for the faculty members in their department who received an increase. 
· HHMI proposal: The dean has been invited to submit a formal proposal. The full proposal is due on October 17th, 2016. Meetings will be held this summer to work on the proposal.
· Faculty Absences: Please ensure that the dean is aware of extended absences by faculty members so that we can ensure that the absences are properly reported and that the faculty member is aware of the types of leaves that may be available dependent on the reason for the absence. 
3) Discussion Items:
a. Student Affairs strategic plan – (VP Brian Haynes) VP Haynes handed out an organizational chart of Student Affairs and gave the following updates:
i. There is an ongoing search for and AVP of Admissions and Student Recruitment. 

ii. They recently hosted the annual PEAK program on the library lawn and more than 4,000 students attended.

iii. On June 3rd, they will host the Coyote Fest on the library lawn and they expect even more students to attend. 

iv. There are two new proposed building under design – A new 416 bed student housing unit and a new South Dining Hall with 600 seats. 

v. They are also proposing a Faculty in Residence program.

vi. Student Affairs has drafted a strategic plan and they will be sending it out via a link to campus. They would appreciate feedback on their draft.

vii. Fewer incoming students will have developmental needs. 

viii. The Veteran’s Success Center is ranked #1 in California and #8 nationally.

ix. The Office of Student Conduct is #1 in the country and the CARE Team has been noted as a model program.
x. CSUSB students have rated the Student Recreation Center #1 in service. 

xi. There have been conversations about possibly expanding the Student Recreation Center.

b. Assessment Update: (Davida Fischman) 
i. Davida needs the status of each department for the year-end report.

ii. Each department chair can communicate via email or set up a time to meet with her as soon as possible. She will be in contact via email to confirm their reporting immediately. A brief discussion followed.
iii. Davida needs a “what do we want” suggestion list from all department chairs for a new assessment software that the university will be implementing. A brief discussion followed.

c. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

i. iDashboard was having some issues, but they appear to have been resolved. As of today, the college has 698 FTEs for summer.
ii. Fall advising began on May 16 and priority registration begins on May 26. Thank you for sending SOAR caps. They have been forwarded to Bea Larez in the Registrar’s Office. He reminded the chairs to set the enrollment caps on classes which have reserved seating for SOAR prior to registration.
iii. Winter – We are in the 2nd week of schedule build. Next week classrooms are opened up to other departments in our college. As of June 6th, all classrooms are open to the university.
d. Development update: (Kevin Shaw) 
i. There were no questions from department chairs regarding the scholarship cycle. The deadline for recipients to be entered in to the scholarship database is June 10th, 2016. 

ii. The CNS DOD position was just posted by HR on 5/25/16 and advancement believes a replacement will be found this summer/fall quarter. A brief discussion followed.

e. Q2S update:
i. The Q2S steering committee is in the process of identifying a staff representative.
ii. A recommendation is being considered that general education courses be 3 units (with a process for requesting approval of exceptions). A brief discussion followed.

iii. A request is being made for discussions regarding the Faculty Senate’s workload report. 

iv. The pledge to students, to faculty and staff, and the guiding principles are being finalized.

v. Discussion of the size of GE package, minors, double majors, free electives and major (and double-counting) will be initiated in an upcoming meeting. Discussion followed.
4) Other: 
 
